
HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES 
 

        Approved Minutes 
 
DATE:  May 7, 2008 
 
TIME:  1:30 p.m. 
 
PLACE:   Fillmore Street Complex 
 
PRESENT: Matthew Hehl, Joyce Kortman, James Holtrop, Jane Ruiter, James 

Holtvluwer 
 
STAFF & GUESTS: Dr. Paul Heidel, Medical Director; Bill Raymond, MI 

Works!/CAA Director; Loren Snippe, Human Services Director; Alan 
Vanderberg, Administrator; Jessica Kinser, Management Financial 
Analyst; Lynn Doyle, Health Department; Cora Visscher, Wrap Around 
Administrator; Sherri Sayles, Deputy Clerk; Nathan Bishop, MI Youth 
Opportunities Initiative Coordinator; Michael Brashears, CMH Director; 
Erika Rosebrook, Assistant Administrator; Greg Rappleye, Corporation 
Counsel; Lisa Stefanovsky, Health Officer; Diane Boeve, Community 
Health Nurse 

 
  SUBJECT:  CONSENT ITEMS 
 
HHS 08-006 Motion:  To approve the agenda of today as presented and to approve the 

minutes of the April 2, 2008, meeting as presented.   
 Moved by:  Holtrop     UNANIMOUS 
 
  SUBJECT:  DISCUSSION ITEMS 
 

1. Presentation:  Family to Family Program – A power point presentation 
was presented by Loren Snippe and Nathan Bishop. 

 
2. H.R. 5698 – Mrs. Kortman asked that H.R. 5698 - Loss of Federal 

Entitlement Benefits for Eligible Medicaid and Medicare Eligible 
Prisoners be placed on the agenda.  More information will be gathered 
and be brought back to the next Health and Human Services 
Committee meeting. 

 
3. Presentation:  Early On Program – Diane Boeve, Community Health 

Nurse, explained that the Early On Program is a federally mandated 
program.  The program helps children before the age of 3.  Diane goes 
into the home and does a developmental assessment and then trains 
parents how to help the children.  Referrals come through neo-natal 
units, parents, doctors, and foster care.  The program is a collaboration  
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with funding from the federal government to ISD and than contracted 
with the health department.   

 
4. Update – Wrap Around Program – An update of the Wrap Around 

Program was presented by Cora Visscher.  22 cases were referred to 
Wrap Around in 2007 and 20 cases were accepted for services.   

 
5. Update:  Human Services Coordinating Council – A Human Services 

Coordinating Council update was presented by Lisa Stefanovsky. 
 

6. Departmental Updates: 
 

MI Works!/CAA – Bill Raymond reported 620 tax returns were 
completed this year which helped a lot of families with the stimulus 
program. 
 
Health Dept. – Dr. Heidel reported a measles update will be presented 
at the next Health and Human Services Meeting.  He stated we are 
through the flu season which turned out to be an average year. 
 

    SUBJECT:  ADJOURNMENT 
 
  The meeting adjourned at 3:05 p.m. 
 

 
 


